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10 JULY 2022 FIFTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
17 JULY 2022 SIXTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Our Lady Help of Christians' 
31 Oxford Street, Epping

Phone
02 9876 2853

Website

St Gerard Majella's
543 North Rocks Road, Carlingford

YEAR C

Readings
10 JULY 2022

Deuteronomy 30:10-14
Colossians 1:15-20

Luke 10:25-37

17 JULY 2022
Genesis 18:1-10

Colossians 1:24-28
Luke 10:38-42

Caring for Our Common Home: In May our
parish had a forum to hear the stories of
refugees and asylum seekers and then to
look at practical ways in which we can
respond. Several strategies emerged
which we will now work on, including
collecting specific items for Jesuit Refugee
Services, details of which are below as
well as within the bulletin pages.

We invite you to join us for a forum on Caring for Our Common Home on Sunday August
7th, 11am – 1pm at St Gerard’s meeting room. This will be an opportunity for us to share
our stories of what is important to us, and to hear from some people with expertise in
environmental issues. We’ll then look to find practical responses for ourselves as a
parish and a wider community.

Apologies and thanks: I’ve been off sick with the flu and complications with asthma for
much of the past two weeks. I apologise for the short notice at which Monday and
Wednesday night adoration and Mass were cancelled. I am grateful to the parishioners
who have led Communion Services on weekdays at short notice, and also to Fr
Raphael and Fr Stephen from St Agatha’s who celebrated weekend Masses in my
absence. I am also grateful for the prayers, kindness, and many offers of support
which people have given. 

Volunteering: Thank you to the many people who volunteered for new ministries last
weekend. If you have brought back your volunteer form from last week you can place it
in either collection box. If it’s still at home, you can scan it and send it through to
eppcarlvolunteer@bbcatholic.org.au. Or there are volunteer forms at the back of each
church. Once you complete this form a leader from the group or ministry you choose
will contact you to assist you to join. 

~ Fr Jim

This forum was an effective way of engaging in listening to real life stories, and so we
we’re going to use the same format for our next social justice focus on the environment.
“Care for our common home” (planet earth) is the language Pope Francis uses in his
landmark encyclical Laudato ‘Si to draw Catholics and all people of good will to join
together in a common mission of caring for the earth, not just because it is our home,
but also because it is created by God and in caring for creation we honour God as
Creator. 

Parish Priest: Fr Jim McKeon           
Jim.McKeon@bbcatholic.org.au

Assistant Priest: Fr Vincent Trung Nguyen           
Vincent.Nguyen@bbcatholic.org.au

bbcatholic.org.au/eppingcarlingford

Email
parish@eppcarl.org.au

Click here for:
Weekend Mass Times

Weekday Mass Times

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament

Sacrament of Reconciliation
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SOME TEMPORARY CHANGES IN THE CLERGY ROSTER & LITURGICAL SCHEDULE

Reconciliation at St Gerard’s: During Fr Vincent’s leave we won’t be able to have reconciliation, adoration and benediction on Friday
nights. Starting Friday June 25th we’ll have adoration and reconciliation available after Friday morning Mass from 10am – 10.30am, and
extended reconciliation time on Saturday evenings from 5.15pm – 5.45pm. Upon Fr Vincent’s return he can evaluate with parishioners
whether it is preferable to return to Friday nights or to continue with Friday mornings and Saturday evenings. 

Fr Vincent’s annual leave: Fr Vincent is away until July 21st. We welcome Fr Geoff Bugden, a former assistant priest of our parish who
will be assisting with weekend Masses. Fr Geoff is well known to many of you, and you might like to invite him for lunch or dinner (and
Fr Jim might tag along too when he is fully recovered!).

PARISH SUPPORT FOR REFUGEES & ASYLUM SEEKERS

THANK YOU for your generous response last weekend to the request from the Jesuit Refugee
Service, Parramatta, for those specific items which were in short supply. They will soon be distributed
to those folk supported by JRS. If you would like to help in the delivery of these items, please contact
Jane at  jane.turner@jrs.org.au. Pictured below is an example of the generosity of our parishioners!

We anticipate a similar call for help and will have another collection on
the weekend of August 6th and 7th. JRS will advise the critical items
needed. This information will be in the next Parish Bulletin.

For further information on our parish social justice works, please
contact John at  johnwwhealy@gmail.com

If we doubted the need for such a service in our neighbourhood, JRS
has told us that their Parramatta office serves and supports 59 clients
in Carlingford/Epping and nearby suburbs. 

Parish Social Justice Team

ST GERARD’S 50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS - 16TH OCTOBER 2022

We aim to reflect and celebrate with past and present parishioners the 50 years life of our parish at St Gerard’s, to thank God for
blessing and graces on all the families past and present, and to ask God to continue to bless and grow our parish through the
intercession of St Gerard. To kickstart this celebration, each fortnight we will feature a parishioner's story and history with our church.
This fortnight, our dear Marie Saul, sacristan of St Gerard's Church writes for us and is pictured below with her family and some fellow
parishioners:

The name of the Parish, Epping and Carlingford is very appropriate for me because Bert, Chris and I moved to Ray Road, Epping
in June 1960. At that time Epping was our parish. Chris attended school there until December 1964, and in 1965 the children
within the boundaries of the new Carlingford Parish were transferred from Epping to Carlingford.

On the 13th of May 1962 after receiving 10 inches of rain the night before, we had our first Mass at St Gerard Majella Church
Carlingford which was the parish hall in those days. Fr Nolan named the church St Gerard Majella after a suggestion from a
parishioner who was expecting her 8th child. St Gerard Majella is the patron saint of mothers and babies.
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Parish Team
Parish Secretary

Dennis Porteous  Ph: 9876 2853
Email: Dennis.Porteous@bbcatholic.org.au



Parish Facilities & Operations Coordinator

Richard Houwing  Ph: 9876 2853
Email: Richard.Houwing@bbcatholic.org.au  



Admin. Assistant

Michael Davies  Ph: 9876 2853  
Email: Michael.Davies@bbcatholic.org.au



Coordinator of Sacramental Programmes, 

Children’s Ministries & Communications
Lynn Siau  Ph: 9876 2853    

Email: Lynn.Siau@bbcatholic.org.au



Youth Ministry Coordinator
Joanna Mak  Ph: 0404 710 588      

Email: Joanna.Mak@bbcatholic.org.au



New Parishioner Engagement Coordinator - OLHC
Serena Kozanic  Ph: 9876 2853

Email: Serena.Kozanic@bbcatholic.org.au



New Parishioner Engagement Coordinator - St Gerard's
Belinda Shi  Ph: 9876 2853

Email: Belinda.Shi@bbcatholic.org.au



Missionary Discipleship Coordinator
Denis McNamara  Ph: 0410 041 944  

Email: Denis.McNamara@bbcatholic.org.au



Bookkeeper:
Karen Price  Ph: 9876 2853

Email: Karen.Price@bbcatholic.org.au



Parish Pastoral Council:
If you have any questions, comments or feedback for the 

Parish Pastoral Council then please send an email to
ppcsecretary@eppcarl.org.au 

We all had to walk down the driveway because it was a quagmire,
but that didn’t deter us, and Fr Nolan arrived in his galoshes
feeling very proud and happy. On the 3rd of March 1963
Carlingford became a parish of its own with Fr Nolan as parish
priest.

As my family grew so did the parish. The Alter Society was formed
by Bernice Hensby. The ladies would clean and dust around the
sanctuary and arrange the flowers. The flowers were, and still are,
donated by Frank (RIP) and Maria Martelli and family since 1972.
Our church choir was formed by Kit Smith in the early days and
was very strong.

After Hours Sick Calls - 9876 2853
Outside office hours our office phones divert to Fr Jim and 

Fr Vincent. In the event that they are unavailable, please
listen carefully to the instructions in the message recorded

for you or ring the number given in the message.   

Antioch was introduced by Fr Casey in 1983, my daughter being in
the first group. Antioch is still very strong in our parish today.

In 1989 after retiring Bert became more involved doing
maintenance and looking after the gardens, he made large crosses
for both churches and the bulletin boxes as well, to name a few
projects. Bert retired six months before he died in 2006.

Since the death of Bert, I have become more involved in the
church which is such a comfort to me. I had a reason to get up in
the morning. I help in the sacristy, taking Communion to the sick,
serving on the alter and St Vincent de Paul.

I have made some very close friends at the church and thank God
and the priests, past and present. I am very proud to be part of
the Parish Family here at Epping and Carlingford.

...... continued from previous page - Marie Saul's article

~ Marie Saul

mailto:Dennis.Porteous@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:Richard.Houwing@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:Michael.Davies@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:Lynn.Siau@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:Joanna.Mak@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:Serena.Kozanic@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:Belinda.Shi@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:Denis.McNamara@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:Karen.Price@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:ppcsecretary@eppcarl.org.au


SACRAMENTAL PROGRAMME & CHILDREN'S MINISTRIES

COMMUNICATIONS

Article submission deadline: If you would like to submit an article from your ministry for inclusion in the next edition
of our parish bulletin, please send it to Lynn.Siau@bbcatholic.org.au before 10am on Wednesday 20th July 2022.
Please send in a Word document. Photos or graphics are acceptable in PNG or JPEG format. Please note that PDFs
will have to be reformatted and the clarity of your notice will be compromised. Do  remember to provide an email
address, a contact name and number in your article. Thank you.

Admitted to Hospital
A reminder that if you are admitted to hospital, please try to ensure that you write down your religion as Catholic on the admission form,
so that you can receive Catholic services during your stay.

Kidz Word at St Gerard's is on a short break

during the school holidays.

Kidz Word resumes Term 3 - Sunday 24th July.

Confirmation 2022 will be celebrated at our parish on Saturday 3rd
September. The liturgy times at both churches on that day are as follows:
- St Gerard’s Carlingford 10am
- Our Lady Help of Christians Epping 1pm
The preparation sessions will begin in Term 3. Please see details for the
enrolment period on the left. We invite you to enquire or to inform your
family/friends who have children who are of age to receive this sacrament to
get in touch with us. We would be more than happy to assist. Please contact
Lynn.Siau@bbcatholic.org.au or ring the parish office on 9876 2853 for more
information on how to enrol.

Children's Involvement at OLHC 10:15am Mass: At OLHC, due to current
space constraints, we have a different way for children to celebrate Children's
Liturgy. Instead of Kidz Word, we welcome the involvement of our children at
the 10.15am Mass every Sunday. This could include being involved in songs
with actions, processions, and prayers of intercession. 
If your child would like to be involved, please bring them to the back of the
church at 10am where roles will be allocated by volunteers and parts rehearsed
just before Mass begins. 

eBulletin
If you know someone who would like to receive the electronic version of the bulletin, please forward this link for them to fill in the form
on our website: bbcatholic.org.au/epping-carlingford/news-events/parish-newsletter

The Gospel of John 
During August Bishop David Walker
will offer a reflection series for us
on the Gospel of John on
Wednesday mornings. More details
next fortnight. 

Dads’ Club 
The monthly gathering of the parish Dads’ Club (for all dads in both
the Epping and Carlingford communities of the parish) takes place
the first Friday of each month at 7:30pm. For details contact John
Williams 0416 064 460. Dads are welcome for a relaxing and
enjoyable evening! 

Reflection on next Sunday’s Scriptures
A reminder that our weekly time of reflection on the coming
Sunday’s Scriptures will take place each Friday, at St Gerard's
Carlingford and will commence immediately following the
9:30am Mass, in the Parish Meeting Room. All welcome!

Headlines
Did you know? We have a section on our parish website under News
& Events called Headlines. Occasionally in this section, we include
important news that may occur in between the bulletins. 
It can be found here: bbcatholic.org.au/epping-carlingford/news-
events/headlines
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Emmaus young adults (23-30 year olds) - Our young adults group
meets on Tuesdays 7-8:30pm. Join us on the 19th July for our next
meeting!

Antioch (Year 10/16 year olds-23 year olds) - Join us on 10th July
and 17th July 6-8pm at St Gerard’s meeting room. 

YOUTH MINISTRIES

Contact the parent support if you have any questions: Kirk
Koelmeyer (0420874824) or Louise Koelmeyer (0404496554). 

Cana (Year 6-9) - Cana is on break
and resume on the 22nd July, Fridays
7:30pm-9pm.
543 North Rocks Road, Carlingford -
entrance via North Rocks Rd.

We also have Facebook groups for Antioch and Emmaus. If you
would like to join or would like more information on our 3 youth
groups, please see below for Joanna's contact details.

World Youth Day: In the past 2 bulletins, we have started sharing
some of our pilgrims’ stories and why they are so excited and
eager to attend world youth day. As part of fundraising, we are
creating a parish cookbook which we hope to sell in July. Keep an
eye out for it and please consider supporting our youth to attend
this amazing pilgrimage!! 
 

G.R.A.C.E. RADIO

WEBSITE

INSTAGRAM

FACEBOOK

For more information on any of our three youth groups, please
contact the Youth Minister, Joanna Mak on 0404 710 588 or
Joanna.Mak@bbcatholic.org.au

G.R.A.C.E. Radio: Listen to June's podcast episode with interesting
insights from Deacon Padre Adrian (chaplain) and his navy training
and Fr Jim on full immersion baptism. FInd us here on Spotify or
anchor.fm/grace2020.

Cana at their movie and pjs night 1st July 

Register via the QR code or www.trybooking.com/CACRU 
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THIS FORTNIGHT'S FEATURE: THE WILD GOOSE

In The Wild Goose Program, Fr Dave Pivonka and others taught
us about the Holy Spirit in a series of videos. They witnessed to
the power of the Spirit in their lives. Those watching talked
about their experience of being attentive to the Holy Spirit. 

When: 16 July 2022 (Saturday) at 2PM
Where: St Gerard's Catholic Church Hall (Carlingford)

If you liked Praise & Worship when you did Alpha and Wild Goose, or if
you did not have a chance to participate, here is an opportunity not to
be missed! 

Pathways Sydney together with the Catholic Parish of Epping and
Carlingford invites you to an afternoon of praise and worship:

"Taste and see the goodness of the Lord"

Register at https://forms.gle/hTdm1oiwkLRTGKRY9 or scan the QR
code on the left. For more information, email
pathways.sydney@gmail.com or Denis.McNamara@bbcatholic.org.au

See you there!

Tuesday evening 7.30, at Carlingford on 19th July
Friday evening 7, at Epping on 22nd July
Wednesday evening 7.30 on Zoom on 14th September (so all can continue!) 
The Wednesday morning group will continue with Bishop David Walker in August and in 2023, prepare for Pentecost by completing
the last 7 videos of The Wild Goose
The home groups will continue at their own pace

For all who want to continue The Wild Goose program ~ YES, we will begin again with Wild Goose #8, The Spirit and the Sacraments.

You can join any of these groups. Those who were unable to attend the earlier segments, are also welcome to join.

Please contact Denis and he will get you connected! You can also watch The Wild Goose and join the group on Facebook:
www.facebook.com/groups/1148887152176778/              or via this QR code: 

Recognise the third Person of the Trinity, God the Holy Spirit
Relate to the person and pray, Come Holy Spirit
Rely on the gifts of the Holy Spirit and trust the spirit of wisdom and understanding, the spirit of right judgment and courage, the
spirit of knowledge and reverence, the spirit of wonder and awe in your presence 
Receive the experience of the Holy Spirit by expecting to be Baptised (immersed) in the Holy Spirit
Reboot our lives with “The fruit of the Spirit”

We are blessed for we:

We are becoming the person who brings forth “love, joy,
peace, patience, kindness, generosity, faithfulness, gentleness,

self-control…” Galatians 5:22-23

For more information on The Wild Goose program, the Praise & Worship afternoon or
anything related to being disciples of Jesus, please be in touch with Denis McNamara,
our Missionary Discipleship Coordinator. He will be delighted to hear from you! You can
reach him at 0410 041 944 or email Denis.McNamara@bbcatholic.org.au

SUPPORTING PEOPLE TO BECOME MISSIONARY DISCIPLES
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Celebrations this Week
Ordinary Time Week 15
11 Jul Monday: St Benedict
13 Jul Wednesday: St Henry
14 Jul Thursday: St Camillus de Lellis
15 Jul Friday: St Bonaventure
16 Jul Saturday: Our Lady of Mt Carmel

Ordinary Time Week 16
20 Jul Wednesday: St Apollinaris
21 Jul Thursday: St Lawrence of Brindisi
22 Jul Friday: St Mary Magdalene
23 Jul Saturday: St Bridget

OTHER PARISH INFORMATION & NOTICES

CATECHISTS' CORNER - BY KATHERINE TAM

The catechists are taking a break during the school holiday to come
together for some exchanges and catching up especially with those not
teaching in the same schools. We also have coffee meet ups organised
by some proactive catechists for their fellow catechists in the same
school as not everyone sees everyone due to classes running at different
times. 

We have happy news of births of mostly grandchildren, weddings, new jobs for which we sincerely send our congratulations. We also
have a few health issues for which we pray for their speedy recovery. Due to Covid restrictions for almost 2 years, a few of us are
rightly eager to visit overseas families. We have a number of planned long absences and quite a few unexpected ones. 

We are currently stretched on resources and we pray to our kind and loving God to send us additional help so that we can have another
6 months of uninterrupted scripture classes for our ~800 students in the public schools.

catholicgrandparentsassociation.org 
Passing on the faith and keeping prayer at the heart of family life, Pope Francis
established the World Day for Grandparents and the Elderly in 2021, setting its
observance for the fourth Sunday in July, the Sunday nearest the feast of Sts Anne and
Joachim, grandparents of Jesus. More information here: 
catholicgrandparentsassociation.org/plenary-indulgence-granted-for-world-day-for-
grandparents-and-the-elderly-2022/

While half of the year has passed and all of our schools have Scripture
classes running almost uninterrupted, 2022 so far has not been
uneventful. Quite a number of our catechists were Covid positive,
fortunately no major health concerns. 

We would like to thank our catechists keep watching out for each other and put in extra effort in standing-in for those who are absent
for good reasons. It has been hard work for all of us.

If you decide to become one, please contact Fr Jim for Secondary Schools at Jim.McKeon@bbcatholic.org.au or Katherine Tam for
Primary Schools at katherine@eppcarl.org.au for more information and also for a schedule of class times and schools.

~ Katherine Tam, Catechist Coordinator for Primary Schools
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Responsorial Psalm Response
15th Sunday in Ordinary TIme - 10 July 2022 

Ps 68:14, 17, 30-31, 33-34, 36-37. R. cf. v. 33
 

Turn to the Lord in your need, and you will live.

Please pray for......

Gospel Acclamation
15th Sunday in Ordinary TIme - 10 July 2022 

Alleluia, Alleluia! 



Your words, Lord, are spirit and life;
you have the words of everlasting life.

Responsorial Psalm Response
16th Sunday in Ordinary Time - 17 July 2022

Ps 14:2-5. R. v. 1
 

The just will live in the presence of the Lord.

Gospel Acclamation
16th Sunday in Ordinary Time - 17 July 2022 

Alleluia, Alleluia! 



Happy are they who have kept the word with a generous
heart, and yield a harvest through perseverance.

Lord, in Jesus your Son, you restored to us the gift of Everlasting life. Grant that life to:
Recently deceased - John Mullins, Carlo Genti, Eddie Lee (uncle of Kevin Siau)

Nancy Walker (family of Eileen Nicoll)
Martin McGuire (family of Eileen Nicoll) 
Patrick Thornton (family of Pat & Margaret Mcardle)
Cohen Hadden (family of Pat & Margaret Mcardle)
Graham & Elaine Yeates (elderly couple in nursing home)
Dennis Porteous (our Parish Secretary)
Eric Yeung (brother of Goretti Yeung)
Leo Lazarus (catechist)
Zachary & Mackenzie
Stephen Lo
Edward Ngu (Li May's dad)

For those who are sick and suffering: 

Anniversaries - Howard Carey (loved parishioner), Doris Flanagan, Eustracia Francis Xavier, Teresita Abalos,
Sergio Abalos
For the repose of the souls of - Zac Egan, Ellie Egan

PLEASE NOTE: Clergy roster and liturgical schedule changes.
Please refer to Page 2 for details.


